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Summary:-

Rule 15(i) of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules deals with the procedure in respect of those occasions where decisions taken by the Executive are urgent, and where the Call-In  procedure should not apply.  In such instances the Mayor must agree that the decision proposed is reasonable in the circumstances and should be treated as a matter of urgency. The record of the decision and the decision notice need to state that the decision is urgent and not subject to Call-In.  Decisions which have been taken under the urgency provisions must be reported to the next available meeting of the Council, together with the reasons for urgency.

On 22 November, Councillor Mitchelson made a non-key decision (PF.6/01) to authorise expenditure of £9,800 to commission Independent Traffic Consultants, Fairhursts, to provide relevant advice in respect of Planning Application 01/0360.

The decision was outside the Budget and Policy Framework. In accordance with Rule 4 of the Budget and Policy Framework Procedure Rule, as the Leader did not consider it practicable to convene a Quorate Meeting of the City Council to deal with the matter, he sought the agreement of both the Mayor and the Chairman of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee to deal with the matter under the Urgency Provisions and that the decision should not be subject to call-in.  The reason for taking the decision as a matter of urgency was the requirement to act on the decision as soon as possible, as failure to complete the work would prejudice the Council's position at a potential Public Inquiry and could prevent a major development within the City.

The Executive made a non-key decision on 5 November 2001 (EX.71/01) relating to John Street Hostel, as set out on the attached Decision Notice. It was agreed by the Mayor and the Chair of Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee that the decision was urgent and should not be subject to Call-In.  The reason for urgency was to enable the Council to deal with implications for staffing the John Street Hostel following a Health and Safety Audit.  

Copy Decision Notices herewith.
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